Dear Richard Anderson,

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Cothy Lynch 12334 Lateshore South #2 Auburn Ct 95602



*

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Chad 12you 16242 Brewer Rd Grass Valley, CA 95949 March 8, 2019

Nevada County Board of Supervisors c/o CHIRP P. O. Box 2624 Nevada City, CA 95959

Dear Chairman Anderson and Members of the Board of Supervisors,

I respectfully request your support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

production as all property promises despire the distribution of the state of the said

THE STATE OF SHARE STATES AND ADDRESS OF THE STATE OF THE STATES AND ADDRESS OF THE STATES OF THE ST

And the state of the con-

Sincerely,

Caleb Dardick

Mr. Anderson

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Kar Sanfuld

Kat Saalfield 13344 Noble Hill Rd. Grass Valley, Ca 95945

Mr. Anderson

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Haren Lovo 18221 Nubian Wy N.C. 95959 Mr. Anderson

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-As your constituent, I ask that you recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

15450 Frolic Meadow Grass valley, CA 95945

February 27, 2019 Dear Supervisor Richard anderson

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Dharon Davisson 17889 Douglas Road Nevada City, CA 95959

Dear, Richard Anderson

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

26/19

Alene Sidle Alene Sidle 19588 fou Bet Rd Cross Valley, CA 95945 As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Thank you Rahel Match

Richard Anderson,

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federallyrecognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Thak Yo 10041 SE River St Lun Bradfied Trocker, CA 94141



As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Londony Beclaus 14401 nimbers Dam Road Nevadacity, CA-95959 Dear Supervisor Richard Anderson (District 5),

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Joseph D. Riley

15105 Beehive Lane, Nevada City, Ca. 95959

JOHL March 14,2019

Supriciser- ANDERSON

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias: The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Dem Delion

To Dieberol Andrew,

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

10626 Codozan St Truchee CA 96161 Dear Richard Anderson

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Nicholas Varyllan

14401 Ninibus Dun Rd Nevada (Tty CA 95959 Dear Richard Anderson, Dist. 5

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

18 470 Blue Tent SchRd-

Nevada City UA 95959

Dear Richard Anderson,

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Tiffany Rivera 13983 Lightning Tree Rd. Nevada City CA 95959 Illo Rivera

Dear Vice Chair Anderson,

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Len Davisson 17889 Domlas Rel. Nevada City, CA 95959 As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Andrew Ballous 1440/nimbus Dam Road, Nevada City, CA 95959

Dear Richard anderson.

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Thank your, Sharon Davisson Tharon Davisson 17889 Douglas Road Vevada Ciry, C4, 95959

DEAR RICHARD ANDERSON Spervisor I

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

DAMON De CROW 11680 HIDDEN HOLLOW PC GRASS VALLEY, CA 95949 U-Bet Dear Vice Chair Anderson,

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Lien Reinhardt

Lisa Reinhardt 19236 Blue Ridge Rl. Nevada City (A) 95959 Supervison Richard anlerson,

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias. The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Jue Sovensen 13759 Donner Pass Rd. Trucker, OA 96161

Richard Anderson

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias: The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Dager Carter 21747 Scotts Flat Rd. Wevade City CA 95959 Richard Anderson

As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias: The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.

22396 State HWY 20

Nevadar City, CA 9595°



As a resident of Nevada County, I am honored to express my support for the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria in their quest to restore their status as a federally-recognized Native American "Indian" Tribe. As your constituent, I ask that you prioritize public expression of our community's support for their efforts.

As you may know, Native American reservations in California are known as Rancherias: The Nisenan were the only Natives with a federally-recognized Rancheria reservation within Nevada County. Please note that sometimes people mistakenly say the Nisenan were the only Tribe with territory in Nevada County, but the Washoe had some territory on the Eastern edge of the county near the state border.

In the 1950's and 1960's, more than 40 California Rancherias were illegally terminated. Since the 1980's, there has been a continual effort to rectify these terminations. As Jack Potter Jr., Chairperson of the Redding Rancheria, said, "The tragic and disgraceful era of federal termination of Indian Tribes has ended, and the majority of California Rancherias have now been restored." But the Nisenan are amongst those still working to regain their federal recognition.

I understand a resolution in Nevada County in support of Nisenan goals is instrumental in the process of introducing a bill in congress. I ask for your support just as in August 2018 the Board of Supervisors of Sonoma County unanimously supported the Lytton Rancheria, which is currently seeking to regain a home on their original territory through the Lytton Rancheria Homelands Act of 2017 (H.R. 597). Our local tribe needs local governmental support. If the tribe is able to flourish, it will benefit the community at large.

As your constituent, I urge you to quickly pass a resolution codifying community support of the federal recognition restoration efforts of the Nisenan people of the Nevada City Rancheria. Thank you for your time and consideration.